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June 28, 2024 
 
Dear Students, Staff, Parents, Guardians and Caregivers of York Memorial CI: 

 
The York Memorial project team would like to provide the school community with Construction Update #2 
regarding the status of ongoing construction.  

 
The general contractor, Aquicon Construction Co. Ltd., began mobilizing at the York Memorial CI site as of 
May 6, 2024. The site and zone of construction activity now includes 2 Trethewey and its Annex, which have 
been enclosed within the hoarding and site fencing. TDSB will provide additional construction signage (see 
below) that will provide a QR code that community members can use to access the Capital Services York 
Memorial CI Construction web page. The Capital Services web page provides the current schedule for 
completion, project updates, and project description.  

 
Currently, the general contractor is working on temporary structural protection and shoring and bracing to 
facilitate the removal and reconstruction of existing masonry. Demolition has begun of 2 Trethewey’s Annex 
and is anticipated to continue until its completion at the end of this summer. The four-storey 2 Trethewey 
building has been emptied and taken offline to begin installation of new electrical and mechanical systems for 
classrooms and program spaces, including Computer Engineering, Communications Technology, Library, 
Transportation Technology, Construction Technology, Hospitality, and cafeteria spaces, as well as new barrier-
free elements. The York Memorial CI reconstruction aims to serve as a beacon of modern education, 
accommodating the diverse needs of students and staff while integrating advanced technologies and sustainable 
building practices. 

 
The TDSB Capital Services team will continue to provide regular community updates as we move through 
construction. For additional information on the York Memorial CI capital project, visit 
https://www.tdsb.on.ca/About- Us/Facility-Services/Capital-Projects/York-Memorial-Collegiate-Institute-
Rebuild-and-School-Consolidation. 

 
 
If you have any questions, please reach out to either one of us. Sincerely, 

 
Roni Felsen 
Superintendent of Education,  Learning Network 6 
Roni.Felsen@tdsb.on.ca 

Liban Hassan  
Trustee, Ward 6 
Liban.Hassan@tdsb.on.ca 
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York Memorial CI TDSB Construction Signage to Posted on Site: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Additional Shoring, scaffolding, and bracing:  Beginning of demolition of the Annex: 
 

 


	Roni Felsen

